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Blessed be the tie that binds our hearts in Christian love.  
 

The following is excerpted from our June 4 òLitany of Celebration.ó 

  

On April 8, 1917, the congregation of Elm Street Christian Church was formally or-

ganized, after many years of planning. 
  

In the mid -1920s, a pamphlet distributed in the neighborhood surrounding the 

church issued this invitation: "Neighbors and Friends: The Elm St. Christian Church 

of the Disciples of Christ cordially invites you to join in the activities of our church. 

We have no creed other than sincere study and genuine worship after the manner 

of life of Jesus Christ. We measure our Christian life not only by personal satisfac-

tions, but by loving service to neighbors whether they are at our door or in the heart 

of a distant continent." 
  

Let us tell of the wonderful deeds of the Lord! Come and see what God has done!  

  

Over the past 100 years, this congregation has faithfully cared for one another and served our community in 

ways too numerous to count. With awe and gratitude, we rejoice and give thanks to God for this church. Even 

as we celebrate today, we also lift up our confession for the times in our history when we have not lived out the 

justice and the grace that God has called us to. There have been times in our past when we have not welcomed 

all. There have been times when we have not treated each other with kindness. Here at the beginning of our 

second century, we ask God's forgiveness for our past sins. Receiving God's grace, we look to the future with 

hope that we can live more faithfully, more justly, more compassionately, and more lovingly.  
  

The fellowship of kindred minds is like to that above.  
  

The history of a church is the history of its people, an endless chain linking closely the past, present, and fu-

ture. Today we seek to be a movement for wholeness in a fragmented world. We are called to know and love 

God, nurture each other, reach out and welcome all people in the name of Jesus Christ. Today we reaffirm this 

hope for our church, originally offered in a service of dedication for the original building of Elm Street Christian 

Church, dedicated on May 11, 1919: 
  

"Let this home be a home for the stranger, a place of welcome and comfort to the poor, a consola-

tion to the distressed and a place of salvation for the sinner. Let it be a place for the guidance of 

youth, for the consolation of old age, for the good of all and the glory of God."  

  

Today and into the future, we love. Today and into the future, we serve. Today and into the future, we hope. 

We share the stories of Jesus. We proclaim the good news of Christ's resurrection, that even death is no match 

for the power of God. We trust in God's unfailing promises and steadfast love. We see the work of the Spirit, 

moving us with a gentle whisper or a mighty wind.  

  

Let us tell of the wonderful deeds of the Lord! Come and see what God has done!  

May the blessing of God be upon us now and forever. 

ñ 

June 7, 2017 
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A Note  from Our Pastor 

Friends: 

 

There were bubbles.  

And balloons.  

There was the rush of a mighty wind. 

There were tongues of fire.  

And hot dogs.  

And a giant slide. 

And cake.  

And communion.  

 

There were voices from the past and new friends in the present.  

There were gifts and hopes and promises for the future. 

 

We sang. We prayed. We laughed. We cried. We remembered.   

 

One hundred years, church!  

What a celebration we had. I hardly have words for it, except to say thank you to all of you who made it 

possible, and all of you who celebrated with us, in person and from afar.  

 

This week, with the celebration behind us, there are thank you notes to write, and emails to catch up 

on, and piles of stuff to sort through.  

 

But also, the Care Team is at work, caring for two of our families who have loved ones in the hospital. 

Another church member just stopped in with news from the food pantry we work with. Table Topics 

and Table Talk are meeting, giving people a chance to connect with each other midweek. A whole 

crew of kids are heading off to church camp next week, at Christmount and Camp Caroline.  

 

The spirit continues to move, the wind keeps blowing, the voices still shout and whisper, the fire still 

burns, the work of the church lies ever before us.  

 

Our worship on Sunday opened with one of the great old hymns of the church,  The Church's One 

Foundation, and I can't seem to get the tune out of my head. There are so many great lines in that song 

("and mystic sweet communion with those whose rest is won" might be my favorite), but the second 

verse is really speaking to me right now: 

 

Called forth from every nation, yet one o'er all the earth; 

our charter of salvation, one Lord, one faith, one birth. 

One holy name professing and at one table fed, 

to one hope always pressing, by Christ's own Spirit led. 

 

The work of the church goes on, led by the spirit, for a hundred years more and on into eternity.  

 

Bring it on, second century. We're ready for you.  

Lee  

News, Events, and Church Notes  

Words of Gratitude  

From Lee Hull Moses 

Thank you seems insufficient for all the hard work by so many people. Celebrating our 100th anniversary was 

truly a group effort. Our immense gratitude goes to:  

-Louise Greaves, Diana Huth, and Ann Stanley, who got the committee organized almost two years ago and 

shepherded it all along. 

-Anna Young, who coordinated the details of last weekend's events as well as two big events last year, and 

also managed our 100 for 100 outreach projects, along with lots of help from Judy Garrett, David Young, 

Rick and Dian Young, Jim and Laura Tebow, Eleanor Bray, Dona Norwood, Darilyn Knibb, and Leslie 

Gooding. 

-The Christian Menõs Fellowship, who handled the cooking at Saturday's Family Fun Day. 

-Troy Desselles and Baylee Smith, who built the cut-outs of the 1917 people, which have provided lots of fun 

photo-ops over the past year. 

-Brenda Huth, who helped plan the anniversary worship service.  

-Barbara Gillespie, who went through pages and pages of old minutes and documents to update our history, 

and Carolyn Ledford, who also helped us dream up how to tell our story.  

-Carol Moates and Sue Hulighan who created the anniversary banners in the sanctuary; Carol also created 

the anniversary logo we used all year.  

-Sam Tucker and Glenn Huth, who led the way on our Legacy Fund campaign.  

-Melissa Guthrie Loy, whoñamong many other thingsñhandled the publicity for all our events and created 

the anniversary program booklet we used last Sunday. 

And many, many other people who helped behind the scenes, attended the events, gave generously, 

cheered us on, celebrated with us from afar, lifted up prayers of joy and gratitude, and generally make this 

church the incredible community that it is.  Thank you.  

 

From MaryAnn Wood 

Thank you for the calls, letters and wonderful food during my recovery. We have such a loving congregation.  

 

From Dona Norwood, Dennis, Darilyn, Bruce & Lori Knibb 

The family of Donald Eugene Knibb acknowledges with grateful appreciation your kind expression of 

sympathy. Thank you to the FCC Christian Men's Fellowship for your donation in memory of our Dad. He 

was an active participant in the local and regional CMF for many years. He enjoyed the fellowship and the 

friendships developed with the group.  We appreciate your gift to help continue the legacy of First Christian. 

 

From Isaac Barnette 

Thank you all so much for the love and support you all have given me over the years.  All of the trips and 

memories have made growing up in the church a blessing.  Thank you for  the journal and mug.  

 

From Susan Cox 

Words cannot fully express the gratitude and appreciation we have for each of you!  I am continually 

humbled by your generosity, kindness, and support. Every time I'm asked, "How do you do all that you do?" 

my answer is this, "I could not do anything without the support of our volunteers and partners, especially First 

Christian!" Thank you all for being such a gracious congregation. We are so grateful to have you as a partner 

of our One Step Further Food Pantry. May God continue to bless you! 
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Words of Congratulations  

As we prepared for the centennial celebration, we heard from many friends, former members, staff, and 

ministers. 

 

Dr. Rod Werline, who was pastor here from 2003-2007, was traveling and couldnõt be here but sent his 

congratulations and best wishes. 

 

Dr. Mike Simpson, pastor from 1992-2001, sent a letter of congratulations, which reads in part: 

It is with abundant joy I write to congratulate you on your attainment of 100 years as an emissary for our 

Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. é Every remembrance of my time with you as a fellow servant of the Lord is 

filled with affection, gratitude and loveé In the years after the conclusion of my service there, whenever 

someone would ask about First Christian, I would invariably smile and say, òEvery minister during the 

course of her or his career deserves to have one pastorate as marvelous as Greensboro.ó To be sure, we felt 

the presence of Godõs Spirit with us in those days and clearly the presence of the Spirit abides with First Chris-

tian in these days as well.  

 

And Thandiwe Dale -Ferguson (we knew her as Thandiwe Gobledale), who was an intern here in 2011-

12, sent this note: 

Congratulations on your 100
th
 anniversary! I am so thankful for 100 years of FCCõs ministry, and in particu-

lar your care for me in the months I served as your ministry intern and later for your hosting my ordinationé 

FCC is in many ways a model for me of what the church can be at its bestñwrestling with difficult questions, 

engaging in honest conversation, caring for one another with great love and tenderness, listening faithfully 

for Godõs call and serving the wider community and world with humility and love. May Godõs abundant 

blessings be with you in your next 100 years of ministry as I know you will continue to bless those who cross 

the path of FCC.  

 

What a joy to know how the ministry of this church reaches out far beyond this place!  

 

From Dean and Jane Leatherman 

We are glad many found a connection and renewed continuity with the past you hoped they would gain 

through your celebrations. A revival that will hopefully carry them to their next milestone in the life of 

your church. Life is a circle of circles, all centered around what we chose to make a priority in our lives. 

In attempting to preserve the past 25 years, we hoped to send that message to those in the future who 

stand where we are now. Thanks for helping to deliver that message that is so vital in the life and future 

of the church.  

 

From Susan and Ed Poindexter 

FCC Greensboro has been a very special part of our lives, and we will always hold the family of FCC 

Greensboro in our hearts. 

 

From Tish Lane 

I wish so much that I could have come for the Centennial Celebration. God bless you all! 

The  Vis i tor  
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First Christian Church is a place where thoughtful people think . It is also a place where thoughtful people 

do. We take seriously Jesusõ commandment to love our neighbors. It is our mission to know and love God, to 

nurture each other, and to reach out and welcome all people in the name of Jesus Christ.  
 

RECENT  ATTENDANCE    May 28: 109                    June 4: 155 

PRAYER CONCERNS  Please contact the church office if you would like a name added to or removed from the prayer list. 

Angie Wethington  

Letha Gant 

Joe & Ann Fry  

Leroy Bymaster 

Marie Reaves Grant 

Gary Yeager 

Lib Tilley  

Bobbie Poston 

Chuck Jones 

JoAnn Alley  

Kenny Honeycutt 

Bonnie Stanley 

Jim Saveriano 

Roger Stanley 

Bill Rayle 

David Hodgin  

Billie Pierce 

Anne Early 

Tommy Guthrie  

Rick Young 

Melvie Solomon 

Patsy Edwards 

Rhonda Campbell 

 

Music Ministry at FCC 
As if last weekend's celebration weren't exciting enough, I have some other good news! At their meeting 

last Thursday evening, the church board approved hiring Woody Faulkner as our new Music Director 

and Organist. I am thrilled and looking forward to working with Woody when he joins our ministry team 

August 1. I know you'll have some questions, so let me try to address some of them here: 
 

Who is Woody Faulkner?  

Woody is an accomplished musician with more than 20 years experience as a music director and organ-

ist, most recently serving Wake Forest Baptist Church in Winston-Salem since 2007. From 1994-2007, he 

served as the choir director and organist for Congregational United Church of Christ here in Greensboro. 
 

Weren't we looking for two separate positions?  

Yes. Originally, the music search committee identified a need for two separate positionsñan organist and 

a music directorñas we'd had in the past. However, after meeting Woody, who has many years of expe-

rience in a combined position, and after careful consideration and conversation with the choir, we decid-

ed that this was the best course of action for our music program. 
 

What about Carol?   

Carol Burnett has been with us in an interim capacity since January, and I could not be more grateful for 

her leadership during this time. She's helped our choir grow immensely, led us through the special ser-

vices in Holy Week and Easter, and helped us celebrate our 100th anniversary. Her gifts and talents have 

been a gift to us. Carol's last day with us will be Sunday, June 11, and we will send her off with a prayer 

and blessing during worship that day. 
 

If Carol leaves June 11, will we be singing a capella until August 1?  

Nope! We are fortunate to be welcoming back Genie Jones as our guest organist through the end of Ju-

ly. I'm so pleased that she was willing to come back, as she knows the organ and the congregation and 

will be a great help during this transition.  
 

If you have other questions, please don't hesitate to contact me, or anyone on the search committee 

(Eleanor Bray, Patti McDonald, Troy Desselles, April Murray, and Dawn Steadman) or the personnel 

committee (Sam Tucker, chair). I am grateful for your patience and participation through this process, 

and excited about what lies ahead for our church. -Lee 

 



 

Get Involved 

There are ways to                every single day. We are serving, learning, and growing in a variety of ways. 
 

 

 

 

A worship series at First Christian Church  

In the Genesis story of creation, God looks around at all 

that God has created, and declares it "good." What about 

now? Is the world still good? Or not? This is more than 

just a glass-half-full or -empty question; it's also about 

how we live faithfully in this world that God is still creat-

ing and re-creating. 

 

 

 

 

Off to Camp!  

First Christian will be well represented at our region's camps this summer.  

Attending Junior Camp and Junior High Camp at Christmount, June 12 -17: 

Audrey Lokers, Harper Moses, Isabella Myers, Charlie Perry-Manley, Emily Sharpe, Donovan Wilkerson, 

Sadie Lokers, and George Perry-Manley 

 

Attending CYF (high school) camp at Camp Caroline, June 11-16: 

Stephanie Guthrie-Johnson 

 

Attending Created to be Me camp at Camp Caroline, June 18-24: 

Olivia Steadman 

 

Attending CYF (high school) camp at Christmount, June 19-24: 

Isaac Barnette, Ryan Huth, Shannon Huth, and Nick Miller 

 

Campers would love to hear from you while they're there! You can address mail to:  

Camper's Name 

Christmount 

222 Fern Way 

Black Mountain, NC 28711 

or 

Camper's Name 

Camp Caroline 

3398 Janiero Rd 

Arapahoe, NC 28510 

 

 

10 a.m. Worship  

11 a.m. Fellowship and Coffee Hour  

SUNDAYS AT FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
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Pictured above: One group of 2016 campers. 

 

Get Involved 
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Establishing Our Legacy  

Thanks to your abundant generosity, we metñand exceeded!ñour goal of raising the balance of the 

Legacy Fund to $100,000 in honor of our 100th anniversary. As of Sunday, the balance of the fund to-

taled more than $107,000, along with many church members who have included First Christian Church 

in their estate plans. As this fund continues to grow, it will create a funding stream that will support our 

annual budget, enhance our outreach ministries, and help us maintain our building. What better gift, 

here at the beginning of our second century, then to know that our ministries will thrive long into the 

future. If you have already included First Christian in your estate plans, please let us know so that we can 

include your name in future publicity about the fund, and if you would like more information about do-

ing so, please contact the church office or one of the Legacy Fund stewards: Terry Simon, Larry 

Hulighan, or Jamie Gordon.  

 

Pentecost Offering to support new churches  

Each year, half of the Pentecost Offering is designated to the local Christian Disciples Region/Area in an 

effort to start and sustain new churches. The other half is used by Hope Partnership to support the re-

cruitment, assessment, training and coaching of new church leaders. Send Pentecost offerings to the 

church or find additional info at hopepmt.org . 

 

Board Notes  

The church board met on June 1, 2017, and conducted the following business: 

-- Received reports from the minister, the Long-Range Planning Team, the Treasurer, and the Cabinet 

-- Approved a motion to allow some business of the board to be accomplished by virtual meetings 

-- Approved the hiring of a new music director/organist (see page 3 for more)  

-- Created an informal task force to explore possibilities for putting our building to better use 

Minutes for board meetings are kept in the church office, and questions about board activity can be directed 

to Bill Inmon, board chair, or John Flynt, vice-chair. 

 

 

http://www.hopepmt.org


 

Serving this Month June 2017 
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JUNE 25, 2017 

JUNE 4, 2017 JUNE 11, 2017 

JUNE 18, 2017 

Elders :   Mike Wildman  

   Jimmy Murray  

Deacons:  Mark McDonald  

 Anna Young 

 Leah Guthrie Loy 

 Patti McDonald 

 Bob Moates 

 Carol Moates 

Acolyte : Jack Wildman  

Childrenõs Moment: Rev. Moses 

Childrenõs Church: Amanda Desselles 

and Emily Viverette 

Worship Leader : Brenda Huth 

Elders :  Darilyn Knibb  

 Bill Inmon  

Deacons : David Barnette 

 Troy Desselles 

 KT Wood 

 George Manley 

 Jamie Cannady 

 Cindy Boehling 

Acolyte : Sun Romahah 

Childrenõs Moment: Spencer Smith 

Childrenõs Church: Amanda Desselles 

and Dona Norwood  

Worship Leader : Emily Viverette 

Elders :   Laura Tebow 

   Darilyn Knibb  

Deacons : Jason Myers 

 Judy Garrett 

 Rob Moses 

 Ryan Huth 

 Kasey Bogan 

 Ken Garner 

Acolyte : Robertson Siu 

Childrenõs Moment: Emily Viverette 

Childrenõs Church: Amanda Desselles 

and Travis Bogan 

Worship Leader : Rick Young 

Elders : Sam Tucker 

 Madison Steadman 

Deacons : Bill Wiley 

 Diane Gillespie 

 Brad Light 

 Debbie Light 

 Larry Collins 

 

Acolyte : Bella Myers 

Childrenõs Moment: Mike Wildman  

No Childrenõs Church 

Worship Leader : Olivia Steadman 

Building Responsibilities for the Month of June: Stan Ward 

 

This Month at First Christian June 2017 
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JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
6 Judith Moore  

7 Thandiwe Gobledale 

7 Rihanna Rahlan 

8 Eleanor Bray 

8 Lewis Woodruff  

10 Glenn Huth 

15 Wes Benbow 

15 Allen Wagoner  

18 Patsy Edwards 

19 Megan Henley 

21 Matt Phillips 

22 Dona Norwood  

25 Rob Breece 

25 Emily Viverette 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 
1     Lewis & Sandra Woodruff  

10   Dan & Jody Henley 

18 Bob & Betsy Bowman 

19 Spencer & Ellen Smith 

20 B.R. & Mary Hyman 

23 Dennis & Darilyn Knibb  

23   Brad & April Murray  

26 Harold & Bertha Smith  

29  Mike Wildman & Emily Viverette  

OUR 

100TH 

BIRTHDAY 

Pictured above: Ed Wagoner, our longest 

participating member, and Brigid Otoo, 

our newest member 


